


which requires users to pay a certain fee to observe with the 45m telescope. The NRO proposal indicates that the 
observations will be shared risk with no compensation, which the NRO used to offer in the Common Use operation. 
Dr. Tatematsu proposed that data taken with this operation will not be made public, with no science assessments. The 
proposal also includes the NRO offering to observe time with the telescope without fee for master course students 
belonging to Japanese universities for some limited operation time with some scientific evaluations. Although this 
NRO's proposal contains a drastic change in operation that was unfortunately forced due to a tight budget of NAOJ to 
be expected in FY2022, JSAC decided to endorse this proposal with one change. For the data proprietary period policy, 
the JSAC recommended that the NRO would encourage PIs to make data available in the Japanese Virtual Observatory 
by providing them their data sets in FITS format. The NRO director agreed on this. The above document for the 
Nobeyama 45 m Telescope Operation's charged system will be opened and shared with the community members once 
NAOJ officially approves the document. 

 
4. Takeshi Kamazaki presented the status of ASTE.  ASTE was closed for 8 months, but no serious issue was identified 

after inspection.  If COVID-19 situation allows, the plan is to restart the site in early March, start CSV in April, and 
execute open use programs carried over from 2020 (7 proposals).  There will be no new call for proposals in 2021. A 
proposal to initiate a go/no-go review of Deshima 2.0 was presented. Since Deshima 1 was already reviewed in 2017, 
this review will focus on remaining A/I, performance, interface changes, schedule and staff organization and 
installation/CSV procedures.  JSAC endorses this plan. 

 




